TOWN OF MARION

AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST
March 12, 2012
7:00 P.M.
Community Room, Police Station 

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT:      Sharon Matzek

                                               Ora Mae Torres
                                               Jonathan F. Henry  
                                               Steve Cushing     
MEMBERS ABSENT:        Nicholas Grace, Chairman  
                                               Roger Blanchette

ALSO PRESENT:               None
Mrs. Torres called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m. 
Habitat for Humanity, 185 Wareham Street 

A meeting is being held by MOSAC for that board to vote on splitting the cost of the engineering for 185 Wareham Street. After discussion it was decided that Steve Cushing would go the Marion Open Space Acquisition Commission meeting Wednesday, on behalf of the Housing Trust. 
Approval of Minutes

Motion made by Mr. Henry to approve the minutes of February 13, 2012 seconded by Mr. Cushing.
VOTE: 4-0-0
Chairman’s Report: What to do with Our Unrestricted Funds.
There was discussion about the possibility for affordable housing on the following properties:

828 Point Road - the Jenny Garage property.  Mr. Henry suggested that the property had been through site remediation and has paper work to back it up, but would have to pass the 21E.  It was determined that the Trust Secretary would check on what the cost was to clean up the McGee property (185 Wareham Street) had been and possibly what it would cost for the Jenny property.  
760 Mill Street – The Trust Secretary explained that 760 Mill Street is with Fannie Mae now with listed with a realtor.  The Trust Secretary had been told by the Realtor that the property was listed for $129,000 and is currently with Fannie Mae.   It was determined that the Trust Secretary would contact the Realtor again to determine what paperwork would need to be completed in regards to possibly putting in an offer.  
Jon Henry left the meeting at 7:15 p.m.   
776 Mill Street – Mrs. Torres commented that this property was probably not for sale.

Habitat for Humanity, 185 Wareham Street 

Mrs. Torres stated that she would call Lori Schaefer (Head of CPC) to discuss the issues with the change in size of the lot and the Public Hearing it would require.   It was determined that the Article for Town Meeting may need to be broad based if the engineering had not been done prior to publishing.   
Motion made by Mr. Cushing to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Matzek at 7:35 P.M.                 VOTE: 3-0-0
Respectfully Submitted,
Ora Mae Torres
List of Documents Submitted:
Minutes February 13, 2012

Plan - 760 Wareham Street
  Assessors Reports – 760 Wareham Street, 828 Point Road, 776 Mill Street
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